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MINUTES OF THE PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING

EAGLE MOUNTAIN CITY, UTAH

Eagle Mountain City Offices

1680 E. Heritage Dr

Eagle Mountain, UT  84043

November 12, 2002
Chair Tom Maher called the meeting to order @ 6:06




Roll Call:  

Commissioners present: Tom Maher, Chris Kemp, Jennifer Rawlings, and Richard Steinkopf.

Wendy Smith came in at 6:09.
City Staff:  

City Engineer:

Korey Walker

City Planner:

Shawn Warnke


Recording Secretary:
Angela Cox


Others present: 

Chad Smith, resident, Scott Hazard, Pony Express Plaza, Mike Brodsky and Gordon 


Etter, Cold Springs
1.
Pledge of Allegiance:

Tom Maher led the Pledge of Allegiance.

2.
Identification of Voting Commission


Tom Maher, Chris Kemp, Richard Steinkopf, and Wendy Smith.

3.
Declaration of Conflicts of Interest

None.

4.
Status Report:

A. City Council 


 Evans Ranch Concept Review on October 30,2002.
5.
Agenda Items 

A. Cold Springs (R1 N5), Phase 2; Final Plat- Action Item

Cold Springs Phase 2 is a proposed subdivision consisting 56 lots in which single-family attached    housing will be constructed.  This project is unique, as it contains zero lot lines with common walls. 

Korey Walker recommended not painting the curb red, on Peregrine Road, as to allow visitor parking, but if it creates problems to no longer allow parking on Peregrine Road.

Mike Brodsky stated that it is discrimination to allow single family homes to park on collector roads and to not allow the town homes.




The Planning Commission was concerned with traffic flow within the parking area, 
residents parking on Peregrine Road for extended time, so they recommended 
assigning parking two spaces per unit.

MOTION:
Chris Kemp moved that the Planning Commission recommend approval of Cold Springs, Phase 2 to the City Council subject to the following conditions:

1. 
That the telecommunication plans be updated and the revised e-files 
submitted.

2. 
That an electronic copy of the Development Agreement and CC&R’s be 
submitted.

3. 
That all the homes on Peregrine Road face Peregrine Road.

4. 
That the pine trees on the landscaping plan be irrigated with drip lines.

5. 
That parking be allowed on Peregrine Road under the conditions that the 
developer assign parking to two spaces per unit, and if the parking on 
Peregrine Road creates a problem it will no longer be allowed.


Jennifer Rawlings seconded the motion.  Ayes: 4, Nays: 0.  Motion passed.

B. Pony Express Plaza (R1 N5), Concept Plan- Discussion Item

The R1 N5 parcel in the Ranches Master Development Plan is zoned Village Core with residential (9.4 acres) and commercial (5.7 acres) land use designations.  Cold Springs Phases 1 & 2 comprises the 9.4 acre residential use of this parcel.  The Pony Express Plaza will comprise 3.81 acres on the west side of this parcel.  The remaining commercial acreage on the east side of the R1 N5 will be 1.89 acres in size.

Currently, The Ranches Master Development Plan identifies this parcel’s zoning as Village Core.  The zoning ordinance states that appropriate Village Core uses include day care facilities, delicatessens, cafes, professional offices, clinics, and convenience markets.  Without consulting the City Attorney, it appears that only the convenience market would be permitted under the parcels current zoning. 

The land owner may want to consider rezoning the property to the Commercial Satellite Zone.  This zone allows for super markets, gas stations, and professional offices as permitted uses.  Conditional uses within this zone include Automobile, Truck, Recreational Vehicle and Equipment Sales or Rentals, Automotive Repair and Service Stations, Retail Services Establishments, Restaurants, Hotels, Motels, Bed and Breakfast Facilities, Banks, Theaters, Art Galleries and Museums and Retail Goods Establishments.  

Richard Stienkopf was concerned with merchandising in front of the store and the cities stand on that.
Tom Maher doesn’t agree with the Tunnex and carwash because of traffic concerns.  Scott Hazard states that unless they are able to acquire some land behind they will not go with the current plan.

Shawn Warnke addressed zoning.  Currently the property is zoned Village Core, this zoning would not allow for the gas station, carwash, or Tunnex.  Mr., Warnke recommended Satallite Commercial, before he was made aware of the residential unit above.  Satellite Commercial does not allow for residential.  He will communicate with the city attorney to get some direction on this matter.
6.
Adjournment


MOTION 
The meeting was adjourned @ 7:10
Approved:  ______________________________________ Date: ___________________

                      
Chairman Tom Maher
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